

Miami, May 3rd, 2010.

Mr. Barack Obama. Honorable President of the United States of America. The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave. Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President,

We have the economical and permanent solution to the oil spillage problem in the Gulf of Mexico or in any other place. We respectfully request your attention to this problem and the solution that we propose.

In Spain in 2002 we had a similar problem with the Prestige spillage accident. This problem was never solved because of the government bureaucracy. Today we have a national catastrophe in which you have demonstrated to be aware and ready to do what is necessary to solve the problem.

This oil spillage has already decimated the economy and the marine life of a large costal area in the Gulf of Mexico. This damage will continue to grow exponentially in other areas of the Gulf of Mexico and in the coast of Florida.

We work in the decontamination and bioremediation in Europe and around the world. We have already made tests to clean the Florida's Everglades of its contamination with satisfactory results. The expenses to do this were covered entirely by our group of companies, AAA Construction & Development and Vanguard Technologies.

We respectfully request the opportunity to advise your administration on how this can be accomplished.

The real problem of oil spillages in the coastal areas, is when the oil spillage reaches the shores, this will damage and destroy the economy of the areas.

We propose to clean the areas, the sand and the vegetation "In Site" with Biodegradable Chemicals and Biological Acceptable Products that are Environmentally Friendly to accelerate the process of Biodegradation. To do that we need heavy machinery to mix the products with the soil and sand and a lot of hand labor "In Site", this way we solve two problems: - The Contamination and the Unemployment in the area.

At the present time you are working in good faith and have committed with the people in the United States, that believe in you, to solve this problem. Taking out the oil from the sea is only a first step, the big problem will be when the oil spill reaches the shores. Based on our experience worldwide with this problem we hope that you do not leave this problem in the hands of bureaucrats and non scrupulous lobbyists.



Our representative in the United States of America is:

Vanguard Technologies 3570 N.W. 62nd Street Miami. Florida 33147 - 7538

Tel. 305 - 633 - 0351 Fax. 305 - 635 - 0125

Mr. Diego R. Suarez, President

Mobile: xxx xxx xxxx

Mr. S.F. Echeverria, Vice President Environmentally Solution Engineer

Mobile: xxx xxx xxxx

It is fundamental that the persons or that the companies that produce the Biodegradables Chemicals and Biological Acceptable Products that are Environmentally Friendly realize the bioremediations constantly lowers the prices of the products because this is a national necessity.

Construction & Development

Hopping to hear from you at your earliest convenience, We remain at your disposal.

Respectfully,

Paul Chehade:.

President

Mobile: xxx xxx xxxx

E - mail: paulchehade@mpcd.info

cc:

Mr. Joseph R. Biden Vice - President of the United States of America. The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave. Washington, DC 20500

Mr. Bob Riley Governor Alabama State Capitol 600 Dexter Avenue Montgomery, AL 36130 2751



Mr. Charlie Crist Governor of Florida The Capitol 400 South Monroe Street Tallahassee, FL 32399 - 0001

Mr. Bobby Jindal Governor Louisiana P.O. Box 94004 Baton Rouge, LA70804 - 9004

Mr. Haley Barbour Governor Mississippi P.O. Box 139 Jackson, MS 39205